
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – July 25, 2011 
 
Present:    Richard Bielefield, John J. Strasser, Margo Connors    

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

There will be no Selectmen’s Meeting on August 15, 2011. 

 

The Selectmen signed an Intent to Cut Wood or Timber for George Hartman, Map 211, Lot 12.1. 

 

The Selectmen approved a building permit for a storage shed for Jason Tors on Map 218, Lot 19. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed a septic plan as submitted for Linda Copson, Map 218, Lot 64. 

 

The Selectmen received a right to know request from Nancy Henderson in regard to legal fees.  

The letter will be reviewed with Town Attorney Fulton and answered within five business days. 

 

The Selectmen discussed current requirements for building permits in light of all the renovation 

work that has been occurring without permits.  They will discuss again after getting information 

from area towns. 

 

The Selectmen discussed a request from the owner of Map 222, Lot31 for a 911 number.  

Currently on file there is only a permit for a storage shed. 

 

The Selectmen discussed their visit to Sunset Hill Road with the Road Agent.  Several different 

options for the sidewalk area were discussed.  Ms. Connors will locate a landscape architect to 

assist with how the walk can be placed at Sunset Hill House.  The board discussed placing the 

project on the 2012 Warrant for review.  Mr. Glover has prices from Central Paving and has also 

met with PSNH in regard to moving poles back.  The Selectmen discussed legal opinion from 

Attorney Waugh in regard to signage on the Town property in regard to Northern Pass and also 

the legality of a Town ordinance requiring HVDC lines to be buried. They will not pursue the 

ordinance on his recommendation.  In addition the orange bow will be displayed but no additional 

signage. 

 

MS. CONNORS notified the board that the Conservation Commission has finalized an 

application for anyone requesting monies from the land use fund. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of July 18, 2011 seconded by MR. 

STRASSER, the motion was approved unanimously. 

 

The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, August 1, 2011 at the Carolina Crapo 

Building at 5:30 PM.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 



 

 

 

 


